

REPORT TO COUNCIL – 7 MARCH 2006

STREETWORKS.

At it last meeting there was a discussion on StreetWorks with both County and City Officers and Councillors present.  It was agreed that there is confusion in the minds of both members and the Public as to which local authority was responsible for particular streetworks. From this agenda meeting Items on planning raised here were referred back to the Head of Planning Services if they related to planning issues.  It was also agreed that issues regarding un-adopted roads be included on the Agenda for the next meeting of the Highways Working Group a joint County and City Councillors and officers working group.  The committee was pleased to note that a link from the City Council website to the Cumbria County Councils Highways Hotline website will be in place by March 2006.

WASTE MANAGEMENT.

The committee received a report on Cumbria Strategic Waste Partnership done by the Cumbria Scrutiny Network Waste Management Working Group.  A discussion then took place on waste management and the outcomes from this were the need for local authorities nationally to understand that they had a duty to protect the planet by educating the public as to the penalties to be imposed in failing to re-cycle. A further comment was what would happen should Cumbria fail to meet its target for reducing landfill. This had to be done through re-cycling of household waste and helping residents to achieve this through education.

At recent joint Neighbourhood Forum meetings held at Yewdale, Castle. Currock, Upperby and Stanwix Urban there had been presentation to the Forums on re-cycling and waste minimisation by our officers from environment.  One was held at Stanwix Forum last week and there was a lot of discussions as to what each family should or could do with a demonstration of what was left to put into a dustbin once the contents had been sorted into items that could be re-cycled from household rubbish. This demonstration went down very well with positive comments from residents. Both Councils are doing their utmost to re-educate the public on waste minimisation and we as councillors have also to help in making sure that the message that we have to re-cycle our waste is high on the Council agenda.

Councillor Elizabeth Mallinson

Chairman

Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee

23 February 2006
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